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Dear Parents/Carers,
Thank you for all your support so far this year. It was great to see so many of you at our reading evening last week and we have received much positive feedback. We look forward to seeing you at parents/teacher consultations. Your appointment times will be sent home on Tuesday next week.


    Y6 at Laches Wood
Y6 enjoyed a fantastic 3 day adventure at Laches Wood, where they got to try lots of new, exciting activities which were all designed to encourage team work, resilience and positive personal challenge. Staff reported that the children were brilliant and really excelled – the staff at the centre were equally impressed by our pupils too. Well done! We must say a huge thank you to Mr Hancock, Mrs T and Mrs Bundy who accompanied the class – without their dedication such visits would not go ahead.


    Hygiene Audit
We recently had a drop-in hygiene audit and I am pleased to tell you that our school kitchen, led by Mrs Preen, again received the highest rating of a 5.



     E-safety Officers
Mrs Bailey and Mrs Newbould recently took two Y5 pupils to Cheshire police headquarters in Winsford to receive training from CEOP. Leonie and Callum join Lewis and Kristen as our well-informed pupil e-safety officers. They will be leading assemblies, launching competitions and generally reminding all of us about staying safe online.

One of the concerns that we have at school is when pupils tell us about some of the computer games they are playing. The Pegi rating is very important and just like you would not allow your child to watch a 15 or 18 rated film; the Pegi ratings are the same. Pegi 15 or 18 games are completely inappropriate for primary aged pupils. Be careful what your child plays on at home or at a friend’s house, but also what they may be exposed to whilst other members of the household are playing on older rated games.

School admissions

If you know anyone who has a child due to start school in Reception in September 2017 this is the time for them to apply for a place.  The closing date is 15th January 2017.
If you have a child in Year 6 this is also the time for you to register your secondary school choices.  Your closing date is the 31st October 2016; so please do not miss this date.

For both applications please visit CE Admissions on the Cheshire East Web site. If you live outside Cheshire East but require a school within Cheshire East you must apply through your own County system and your application will be sent on. 



    Sports round-up
On Thursday 22nd September, over 40 children from KS2 took part in the annual Alsager Community Trust cross country competition. Everyone who participated performed fantastically, showing grit and sportsmanship throughout.  Final school positions were calculated on a team basis. In their respective races, Year 3/4 came 5th, Year 5/6 Boys came 4th and Year 5/6 Girls came 2nd. Special congratulations to Alex in Year 6 for winning the Year 5/6 Boys race.  Due to the popularity of the competition, we have now started a running club two lunchtimes a week.
On Thursday 29th September, Excalibur's Year 5 & 6 football team competed in the first match of the Alsager Community Trust football tournament.  In a tense match, where goals were scored alternately on both sides, our team played against St. Gabriel's. The whole of Excalibur's team played solidly, showing grit and determination to pull the match back to 2-2 in the second half. Unfortunately, just before the final whistle, they conceded, finishing the match at a 3-2 loss. 
Year 1 visit to Reaseheath
On Tuesday, Year 1 had a very busy and exciting day at Reaseheath College. They started the day by visiting the zoo where they thoroughly enjoyed learning about all the different animals. Then they went on a nature walk where they explored the woodland and discovered some habitats of nocturnal animals. The day finished with tasting different types of apples, making some apple juice and then tasting it. Miss Robinson was extremely proud of Year 1 and was very impressed with the knowledge that they shared. 

We made some apple juice and drank it. It was yummy! - Maisie Lou

I liked seeing the porcupines because I liked seeing their long spikes. - Aden

I saw some meerkats and they looked funny. - Jacob C

And Finally
Thank you for your kind donations for the harvest; we will be taking them to Alsager Food bank next week. We are aware that one or two parents were disappointed that they were too late to reserve a seat at the assembly tomorrow. We do hope that you understand that we are restricted by the number of seats and amount of people we can have in our hall (fire and health and safety regulations). This is why we have, this year, split the harvest and Easter assembly between the infants and juniors. We work really hard to provide parents/carers with opportunities to attend events and we do not want to have to withdraw this opportunity. We are aware that most schools in the locality and through Cheshire East do not offer this to their parents/carers currently.

Remember, everyone is invited to the Christmas celebrations and every class hold their own assembly at some point in the year. 

Thank you in anticipation of your support.
Yours Faithfully,

Lise Houldsworth

Headteacher




This is a list of dates currently in the school diary. 

	07-10-16 Harvest assembly – Infants 9.15am

	07-10-16 FOE discos KS1 5.15pm, KS2 6.30pm

	08-10-16 One World Week Festival in Alsager 

	10/11/12-10-16 Life Education Van IN

	13-10-16 Parent/Teacher meetings

	17-10-16 Y6 to AHS – drumming workshop

	18-10-16 Parent/Teacher meetings

	20-10-16 Y3 visit to Chester – Dewa experience

	20-10-16 Reception walk along Mereside Way

	21-10-16 School closes


	01-11-16 School opens

	01-11-16 Fluenz spray Y1,2,3

	02-11-16 Y5 wartime evacuation  to Woodcock’s Well

	09-11-16 Governors – Strategic Leadership

	17-11-16 Individual photographs

	23-11-16 Governors – Learning & Teaching

	28-11-16 Last week of clubs

	07-12-16 Governors - Full

	09-12-16 Carol Service @ St Mary’s – Juniors (details to follow)

	13-12-16 Christmas celebration – Infants (details to follow)

	19-12-16 Infants Christmas party

20-12-16 Y3/4 Christmas party

23-12-16 Y5/6 Christmas party

	23-12-16 School closes


	09-01-17  School opens

	16-01-17 NSPCC assembly 

	18-01-17  Governors - Community

	18-01-17 E safety workshop for parents –details to follow

	23-01-17 NSPCC workshops with Y5/Y6

	15-02-17 Governors – Strategic Leadership

	17-02-17 School closes
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